
 
 

   Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 19th – Friday 23rd April 2010: Week A 
 

Thought for the week: 
Present fears are less than horrible imaginings.  

William Shakespeare  
 

School Field: Students will soon be given permission to go on the school field at breaks and lunch. Please 

do not go on the field until this has been clearly announced. 

 

Please make yourselves aware of the rules and routines for going on the field: 

• When the field is open, the ‘picnic area’ at the front of school will also be open for 

those of you who want to sit quietly away from the ball games and other activities.  

• If the red flag is on the field – keep off! 

• The bins and tables must not be moved. 

• Use the litter bins – do not drop litter! 

• Respect each other’s personal space – no play-fighting, ‘bundling’ or contact sports of any kind. 

• Rugby / 'contact' sports are not allowed. 

• Games of football must have goals. 

• Stay away from the sand pits and surrounding area. 

• Keep ball games well away from the buildings, fences and trees. 

• Stay out of the trees and do not play with cones, branches, grass cuttings, etc. 

• Do not congregate next to classroom windows and doors. 

• Keep 5 metres away form the perimeter fences, or within the athletic track. 

• Students should not throw cricket balls - windows have been broken as a result. 
 

DANCE CLUB FOR YEARS 7, 8, and 9! Year 7, 8, 9 Dance Club is starting up this week. Girls will 

be after school Wednesdays from 3:15-4:15 and boys Wednesday lunch times 1.30pm -2.00pm in 

the Dance Studio. Bring your P.E kits to change into in the Dance Studio.  

The dance will be for the Summer Concert. It contains three sections, 1 boys (Modern but 

humorous) 1 girls (Girly and modern) and the finale is everyone (a mixture of taught movements 

and your own ideas). The rehearsals will be run by this year’s dance leaders ... Cant Wait to see you 

there! Sophie Kelleway & Lauren Cooper. 

 

Year 10 and 11 Geography Revision sessions start again this Thursday from 3.05pm - 4.05pm in Hu1 and 

Hu2. The topics are as follows: 

• Year 10 – plate tectonics, the structure of the earth and continental drift. 

• Year 11 –industry 

 



 

 

HIGH 5: I am delighted to be able to invite you all to the opening of the High 5 

facilities on Highcliffe Recreation Ground. The facilities have been in use since Easter 

but the team who have worked hard to get the funding, feel it would be good to have an 

official opening.  This will take place on Sunday 25th April 12.00pm – 2.00pm with the 

official ribbon being cut by a Bournemouth football player. Weather permitting, there 

will be competitions, face painting, music and food to eat. Do come along and meet the footballer, the Mayor 

and try out the facilities if you haven’t done so already. We hope that the area will be well used but also 

looked after, as the final cost of this project was approximately £65 000 and it took 3 years to get the 

funding and the plans passed. Mrs. Stone. 

 

Year 8: Please can you collect your trench project work from HU7/8 by Friday 30th April or else they will 

go to trench heaven! 

 

HAVE YOU GOT TALENT??? The TALENTCALL team are coming 

to Highcliffe on 11th May. Be a part of the South’s largest Talent 

Competition…all talents welcome . 

The first round will be held after school on Tuesday 11th May in the Dance Studio – those that make the 

Grand Final will be invited to perform at Bournemouth Pavilion Please sign up in EX2! 

 

ASPIRE: Song writer in our midst! 

Congratulations to Samantha Oxborrow (Year 10) who has won a national song writers competition.  People 

were invited to send in their lyrical creations which could take the form of raps, ballads, pop songs and 

formal poetry.  It was a unique opportunity for writers to compose a lyric in the style of their choice.  

There were in excess of 1,500 entries from poets across the UK.  The judges were looking for creativity, 

imagination, expression and originality. Samantha submitted her poem entitled ‘Flying High’ and it has been 

chosen for publication in ‘Looking for Lyrics – Turn Up The Volume’, an anthology showcasing the best of the 

young writers’ work.  A copy of the book is kept in the British Library and further libraries across the UK 

and Republic of Ireland. This is a tremendous achievement for Samantha and we hope this is the start of 

many more successes for her. Well done! Mrs Dedman. 



 

 

Music Notices 

 

Music clubs this week: 

Guitar Club – Tuesday lunchtime at 1.30pm in EX2 

Year 7 Boys Choir – Wednesday lunchtime at 1.30pm in EX3 

Jazz Orchestra – Wednesday after school 3.10pm – 4.30pm in EX3 

Vocalis – Thursday after school 3.10pm in EX3 

 

I wonder: Is life an experiment? 

 

PE Notices 

 

Results: 

Year 9 Netball vs Twynham – Won 16 -1 
Year 12 Netball vs Twynham – Won 25 - 0 

Year 7 Multi sports tournament – 1st in Dodgeball, 1st in Table Tennis and 2nd and 3rd place overall. 
 

 P.E. FIXTURES/PRACTICES 19th –23rd APRIL 2010 

 LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

Monday  

 

 

 

Tuesday 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Year 7 & 8 Gym Club 

Year11-13 Trampoline Club – 

Assessment Groups (LSN) 

Year 9 & 11 football semis leave 3.15pm Return 

6.00pm (NJS & SHM) 

 

Wednesday 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Years 9, 10 & 11 Girls’ 

Basketball Club CFM 

Years 10 & 11 Boys’ Fitness 

Club SHM 

Year 12 & 13 Rounders Club 

A Level revision day Southampton University (CFM) 

 

Year 7 Boys’ football practice (PWY) 

 

Thursday 

 

1.25pm – 1.55pm 

Years 8, 9 & 10 

Table Tennis Club SHM 

Year 7,8 & 9 football semis leave 3:15pm Return 

6.00pm (PWY, JDN, NJS & SHM) 

 

Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer clubs will be in next week’s bulletin. 

 


